BUREAU DE PRESSE DU SAINT-SIEGE
PRESSEAMT DES HEILIGEN STUHLS

HOLY SEE PRESS OFFICE
OFICINA DE PRENSA DE LA SANTA SEDE

BOLLETTINO

SALA STAMPA DELLA SANTA SEDE

N. 210226¢
Friday 26.02.2021

Press Release of the Congregation for the Eastern Churches and the Pontifical Council for
Promoting Christian Unity

Press Release of the Congregation for the Eastern Churches
and the Pontifical Council for Promoting Christian Unity

First Liturgical Commemoration of Saint Gregory of Narek
According to the General Roman Calendar

Following the Decree of the His Holiness Pope Francis to inscribe February 27 as the liturgical commemoration
of Saint Gregory of Narek, Abbot and Doctor of the Church, in the General Roman Calendar, the Congregation
for the Eastern Churches and the Pontifical Council for Promoting Christian Unity have organized a celebration
in Vatican City this Saturday 27 February, in collaboration with the Embassy of the Republic of Armenia to the
Holy See.

His Eminence Cardinal Leonardo Sandri, Prefect of the Congregation for the Eastern Churches, will celebrate
Holy Mass in St. Peter’s Basilica at 10.30 am, which will be followed by an Ecumenical Prayer at the statue of St.
Gregory of Narek blessed by Pope Francis in the Vatican Gardens in 2018.

Concelebrating with Cardinal Sandri will be His Excellency Lévon Bogos Zékyian, Archbishop of Istanbul for the
Armenian Catholic faithful and Pontifical Delegate for the Mekhitarist Congregation, and His Excellency Brian
Farrell, Secretary of the Pontifical Council for Promoting Christian Unity.

The Ecumenical Prayer will be presided by His Eminence Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Representative of the
Armenian Apostolic Church in Rome, in the presence of His Eminence Cardinal Kurt Koch, President of the
Pontifical Council for Promoting Christian Unity.






